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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810
165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

Board Members:  
James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Lloyd Cowart

Ronda Starks
Garner Peck 
The Hart County Board of Assessors met Wednesday, November 25, 2009 for a special called meeting at the GMASS office building. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: James McMullan, Chairman, Anne Thompson, Lloyd Cowart, Garner Peck & Ronda Starks. Also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser, Bruce Grant, Associate Chief Appraiser, Missy Carter, Secretary, and members of the public.
Missy Carter took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M.
Mr. Cowart opened with prayer. 

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve the agenda as amended to include a budget discussion and public utilities. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Starks. Motion was passed by unanimous consent. 

Revaluation Update
Mr. McCormick of GMASS indicated that only 11 parcels with locked gates/poultry farms remain to be visited; these were those properties in which the owners did not respond to either of the letters sent out. GMASS is continuing to move forward on the rural land schedule and should be finished by the end of next week and will begin blending areas the first week of December. Mr. McCormick’s main goal for the revaluation is to correct the deficiencies in the past digest.
Mapping

Mrs. Duncan notified the Board that she has received an update from ITOS and has notified Mr. King of GMASS the need for a new mismatch list.
Budget

The Board discussed the critical needs of the office to complete the revaluation and to move forward with the property owner’s informative sessions following the mailing of the assessment notices. There will be approximately 23,000 assessment notices (real and personal), 3,600 personal property returns and conservation use denial letters that will need to be mailed by the end of this year. Mrs. Duncan also discussed the need for additional funds for the QPublic website. Without additional funds the mapping module and aerial photography will be removed from the public website. 
Public Utility Assessments
Mrs. Duncan explained that the assessment for public utilities will be on 40% this year and these owners may appeal the ratio. The values are set by the state.
The next meeting of the Board of Assessors will be Thursday, December 3, at 9:00 A.M.
There being no further business, Mr. Cowart made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Motion was seconded by Mrs. Starks. Motion passed by unanimous consent.
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* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office. 
